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Minutes for Meeting of Council Members, Bishop, Lumb, Anderson & Boyer
On February 25, 2014

Topic:


Proposed Ord. 2013-761 – Mobility Fee Amendment
Location:
 
City Council Office, Conference Room A
In Attendance:
CM. Bill Bishop; CM. Robin Lumb; CM. Greg Anderson; CM. Lori Boyer; Council President Bill Gulliford; Council Vice President Clay Yarborough; CM. Don Redman; Jim Robinson, Director of Public Works; Calvin Burney, Director, Planning & Development Dept.; Jason Gabriel, Asst. General Counsel; Allison Adams, ECA for CM. Boyer; Leeann Krieg, ECA for CM. Anderson; and

Suzanne Warren, ECA for CM. Bishop

Meeting Convened:  
9:05 a.m.
CM Bishop opened the meeting with an explanation of what the mobility plan and fee are and how it came about.  He explained how the approved project list in the ordinance was developed as well as the 5-year Council review cycle of the included projects.  He also explained that the mobility plan addresses all modes of transportation – roads, transit, bicycle, and pedestrian.  He then explained the proposed amendment which is intended to allow a developer an alternative to simply paying the fee.  The amendment would allow a developer, as an alternative to paying the fee or constructing a project from the approved list of projects, construct a transportation project not on the list if it improves the overall mobility score of the sector in which the project is located and provided that City Council approves the project.

Much of the debate about this amendment centered around its impact on bicycle and pedestrian projects.  Mr. Bishop said that he believed it would have little if any impact since all new roads constructed in Jacksonville are required to have sidewalks and bicycle lanes and use of the amendment is not limited to road construction.  A developer could propose constructing enhanced bicycle/pedestrian or transit features if applicable to a particular project.  This was acknowledged but concerns were raised that use of the amendment would limit the amount of funds going into the various sector bicycle/pedestrian accounts that would be used for connectivity projects unrelated to specific development proposals.
CM Boyer indicated that she was working on a proposed amendment and was planning on conducting another workshop.

CM Bishop thanked everyone for attending and said he looked forward to further discussions.
Meeting Adjourned:  9:53 a.m.
Minutes:       Minutes completed by Suzanne Warren, ECA, for CM. Bishop on February 26. Sign in sheet and DVD disc     of the meeting are attached.
cc:
Council Members/Staff

Cheryl Brown, Director/Council Secretary

Dana Farris, Chief, Legislative Services Division
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